
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

Notice is hereby given that a Public Hearing will be held on the 27th day of August 2025, at the 

St. Clair Fire Protection District, Station #1, 470 E. North Street, St. Clair, MO 63077 at 6:00 

p.m. for the purpose of setting the proposed rate of tax levy for the St. Clair Fire Protection 

District.  That the valuation of the taxable property within the said District for the year 2024 was 

as follows: 

 

 Real Property      $ 257,631,343 

 Personal Property     $   70,677,065 

 

 TOTAL ASSESSED VALUATION  $ 328,308,408 

 

That the valuation of the taxable property within the St. Clair Fire Protection District for the year 

2023, as shown on the assessment list for Franklin County is as follows: 

 

 Real Property      $ 234,398,518 

 Personal Property     $   68,647,039 

  

 TOTAL ASSESSED VALUATION  $ 303,045,557 

 

 

That the proposed tax levy of 0.4552 cents per one hundred dollars assessed valuation on the 

above sum will produce $1,494,459.87. The amount of revenue required to be provided from the 

property tax as set forth in the annual budget.  The above proposed tax levy does reflect all new 

information received from the State of Missouri prior to September 1, 2025, and the District has 

received all final figures.  The reduced tax levy is due to voters approving a ½ cent sales tax in 

April of 2008. 

  

GENERAL:  Amount of Property   Proposed Tax 

   Tax Revenues   Rate for Fiscal Year 2026 

   Budgeted for 2026   based ONLY ON THE 2026 

   $1,494,459.87   ASSESSED VALUATION $0.4552 

      

 

SALES TAX: AMOUNT OF SALES TAX REVENUE FOR 2024:  $588,370.66 

 

        

      

 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 ST. CLAIR FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 

 OF FRANKLIN COUNTY 

 August 20, 2025 
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